The original documents are located in Box C14, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 3/7/1975" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Central Files

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN

THE CHAIRMAN OF THE
COUNCIL OF ECONOMIC ADVISERS
WASHINGTON

March 7, 1975

175 A

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Business Spending Plans for 1975

Businessmen plan to increase their capital expenditures by 3.3 percent from 1974 to 1975 according to the Commerce Department survey conducted in January and February. This is within 1 percentage point of the figure obtained in a similar survey conducted in November and December. Since prices of capital goods are expected to be substantially greater in 1975 than in 1974, the latest survey implies a sizable drop in physical volume. However, the latest figure is approximately in line with what was used in our economic forecasts for 1975 published in the Economic Report and Budget.

These figures were released Friday, March 7 at 10:00 a.m.

Gary L. Seevers Acting Chairman



